FREEDOM OF INFORMATION ACT 2000/ENVIRONMENTAL INFORMATION REGULATIONS 2004 
Your request for information has now been considered and the Council’s response to your questions is shown below.

You asked:
Could you please supply me with the following information concerning SEND transportation, as outlined below

1.  How much did the council spend in 2023-2024 on taxis or minibuses for learners who cannot travel by public transport or struggle to walk to school? 

Section 12 of the Act makes provision for public authorities to refuse requests for information where the cost of dealing with them would exceed the appropriate limit, which for local government is set at £450. This represents the estimated cost of one person spending more than 18 hours in determining whether the department holds the information, locating, retrieving and extracting the information.

We do not hold the information requested in a reportable format; this data simply isn’t collated.  This group of children are not separated in SEND Transport data from those who would be eligible due to distance.  A simple answer re journey distance would be misrepresentative as many of those learners might also live beyond statutory walking distance.  Staff would be required to assess each child’s individual need requiring weeks of officer time. 

This is therefore a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

If you would like any help in refining your request, please do not hesitate to contact us.

2. How many learners used post-16 SEND transport in 2023-2024?

235 in post 16 and above in the academic year 2023-2024

3.  Please answer 1 and 2 for the years 2020-2021, 2021-2022, 2022-2023 and a forecasted figure for 2025

Again, section 12 of the Act is applicable and this is a Refusal Notice under section 17.1 of the Freedom of Information Act.

In response to the additional data for question 2, we can provide a forecast figure for 2025 – 2026 academic year which is 363.  This is based on those learners currently in post 16 education and above and not factoring in any change in demand.  However the data for the other years requested is exempt under section 12 of the Act.  Due to the data structure, staff have already spent more than 18 hours collating the data for 2023-2024 and 2025-2026.
You may re-use the information under an Open Government Licence.
If you are dissatisfied with the handling of your request, please write, explaining your grounds of appeal, to: 

Internal Review

Information Governance & Risk
Email: info.requests@leicester.gov.uk
